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[bookmark: _GoBack]Subcommittee on Genre/Form Implementation
 
Meeting Date: 01/09/2016 
Meeting Time: 1:00 PM

Members Present plus Guests:
Members: Adam L. Schiff, Chair; Sherman Clarke; Lia Contursi; Rosemary Groenwald; Stephen S. Hearn; Yael Mandelstam; Mary L. Mastraccio; Casey Mullin; George A. Prager; Bruce Harwood Tabb; Janis Young (LC PSD liaison)
Guests: Julianne Beall; Beth Iseminger; William W. Jones; Jeff Lyon; Nancy Lorimer; Deborah Ryszka
Members Absent: Karen Anderson; Robert L. Maxwell; Hermine Vermeij; Diane Vizine-Goetz
Report:
The chair gave a report of what had been accomplished over the previous six months.  The subcommittee finalized draft instruction sheets for a new genre/form headings manual that LC Policy and Standards Division will issue.  The final draft was sent to LC PSD in October 2015, and in early January LC announced the availability of its draft Genre/Form Terms Manual (http://www.loc.gov/aba/publications/FreeLCGFT/freelcgft.html).  Looking over the draft it is clear that LC incorporated a great deal of the work submitted by the SAC subcommittee. 
In addition to this work, the subcommittee had an online discussion of retrospective conversion techniques that might be used to populate LCGFT in bibliographic records, now that literature and music genre/form terms are available from LC.  That discussion continued at this meeting, and resulted in the formation of a new task group consisting of Yael Mandelstam, Mary Mastraccio, and Rosemary Groenwald, who will produce a mapping of LCSH form subdivisions ($v) to LCGFT and also provide mappings of some fixed fields (e.g., Books 008/33 Literary Form and Books 008/34 Biography) to LCGFT.  This will be due in April 2016.  Stephen Hearn volunteered to draft a discussion of the issues related to populating authority records with genre/form data, which ultimately is the ideal place to put this.
 
Reports were heard from the Working Group on the Definition and Scope of Genre/Form for LCGFT and the Working Group on LCGFT Literature Terms.  The former is generally pleased with the redefinition of genre/form that LC announced in December 2015 and feels that this new definition is now broad enough to encompass the many types of terms that are now in LCGFT.  The latter group met during ALA Midwinter and reviewed a list of rejected and deferred terms in light of the redefinition of genre/form.  They will be doing some more work over the coming months, with the goal of asking LC to reconsider some terms for inclusion in LCGFT.
The chair presented a discussion paper about the possible need for new subfields $i and $4 in field 386.  After getting feedback, the chair will further develop it into a discussion paper for the MARC Advisory Committee that SAC will need to approve before it can be sent on to MAC.
Finally, the subcommittee had a discussion about its future, and whether it had fulfilled its charge and could/should be disbanded.  Given that it decided it had work to do during the next six months, it will reconsider this topic at ALA Annual in Orlando.
 
